BURTON TOWNSHIP 
McHenry County, Illinois

FEBRUARY 10, 2015
BURTON TOWNSHIP REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Supervisor Jones called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on      Tuesday, February 10, 2015 in the Burton Township Hall, Spring Grove, IL.
Roll call present: Supervisor Jones, Clerk Shetsky, Road Commissioner Sutton, Trustees; John Flood, Dennis Riechert and Assessor Jessica Hubert.
Absent: Trustee Eileen Miller

Guest: Residents; Mrs. Anhalt, Mr. Keim and Mr. Kilcoyne attended.
Supervisor Jones led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
The minutes of the regular meeting held on January 13th, 2015 were read. Trustee John Floyd made a motion to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Trustee Dennis Riechert. The accounts payable were presented for payment for the various funds, they were audited, initialed and ordered paid.
Accounts Payable
Township Supervisor:

Assessor Jessica Huber

$1,887.19 

Road Comm. Dan Sutton

$1,572.00

Supervisor Sam Jones

$1,048.00

Clerk April Shetsky


$393.00

Trustee Eileen Miller                          $79.74

Trustee Dennis Riechert                    $79.74

Trustee John Flood                            $79.74

Verizon (Town Cell Phones)              $58.88

ComEd



$45.56

NICOR




$236.32

Dam, Snell & Taveirne

$510.00

Mediacom (Town phone & Internet)   $83.34

Village of Spring Grove (rec prog.)    $2000.00

Cash (Cashiers check for tax paymt)$223.86
Road & Bridge:

Dave Zimmer (Rent/Utilities)

$900.00      

ComEd (Street Lights)

$387.44

Waste Management     

$121.08
            Nicor Gas                                           $139.96
            Cell Phone (Highway Phone)
            $58.00

Menards (Fox Lake)                           $51.01

Hydraulic Service (Hoses)                 $43.00

Hydraulic Services (Hoses)               $236.59

I.P.W.M.A.N. (Dues)                          $100.00


Buss Ford (Lamp Assy)                     $73.34

Avalon (Fuel)                                     $1,674.47

Dan Sutton (Reimbursement)            $306.14


T.H.C.O.I. (Dues)                               $50.00


US Postal (Stamps)                           $49.00


RMH Repair (Trucks)                        $544.44

Payroll:

Steve Shetsky
 (Gross) Wages           $1,115.50

Bryan Miller (Gross) Wages                $880.00

Don Williams (Gross) Wages              $320.00
Supervisors Report:
· Lloyd Simonson is no longer a Trustee for Burton Township. He accepted a position on the Village of Spring Grove board.
· TOI is offering an education program to board members. If interested in learning more about Township Government, the nearest class facility is Rockford on July 16, 2015.
Their annual class on Township Topics is scheduled on Tuesday, May 5th, 2015, in Springfield, IL. 

· Sam asked Bob Ross, the Chef Assessor of McHenry County, why we never received a late notice for the Tax bill for September 2013.The Treasurer would not wave the fee and fine.  The original bill of $9.00 but went up to $ 223.86 because of interest. The property was revaluated so we will no longer receive a tax bill.
· The Township received a Thank you letter for our donation to the Food Pantry of Richmond.

· Burton Township made their annual donation of $2000.00 to the Recreation Program of Spring Grove.

· Sam has not heard any more news from the Mr. Loraine.
Road Commissioners Report
· Dan spoke with Scott Hartman, from McHenry County, who informed Dan that they will not enforce a parking ordinance in Burton Township or any other Township. They did agree to follow up if they were any issues. 
· The road crew was paid a compliment from residents for doing a great job maintaining the roads during our snow storms.

· We have a good supply of salt.

Assessors Report:
· There were 7 phone inquiries from homeowner’s appraisers and realtors.
There were 33 email inquiries from appraisers and 2 from homeowners regarding their Annual Homestead Exemption.
We had no permits this month.
We had 5 sales in for the month of January.
· Two CE’s, (certificates of error) were processed to remove the annual homestead exemptions.
· Jessica is looking into attending a class regarding the Assessor position. She will keep us posted.

Clerks Report:
· No report at this time.
Trustees Report:
· No report at this time.
New Business:
· Mrs., Merrliee Anhalt introduced herself and explained that she has been active in the community for approximately 15 years along with serving as the President of the Breezy Lawn homeowners association.

· Mr. Bill Kilcoyne introduced himself and was also interested in the Trustee position. He has had no experience serving as a Township official.

Old Business:
N/A
Public Comments
· Resident George Keim is highly recommending Mrs. Anhalt for the Trustee position. He has known her for many years and is confident she will do a great job.
Adjournment of Regular Meeting:
A motion was made by Trustee: Dennis Riechert to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 p.m. it was seconded by Trustee John Flood; voice vote all ayes, motion carried.
April Shetsky
Burton Township Clerk

